政制及內地事務局 政府 總 部

香港下亞厘甲茲



## CONSTITUTIONAL AND MAINLAND AFFAIRS BUREAU GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT

LOWER ALBERT ROAD HONG KONG

Our Ref.: CMAB C4/21 Your Ref.: CB2/HS/2/09

Tel No.: 2810 2123 Fax No.: 2521 8702

21 April 2010

By Fax: 2509 9055

Clerk to House Committee (Attn: Mrs Vivian Kam) Legislative Council Legislative Council Building 8 Jackson Road Hong Kong

Dear Mrs Kam,

I refer to your letter of 16 April 2010.

Regarding Members' enquiry on the date of the Council meeting on which we will move the motions concerning the amendment to the method for the selection of the Chief Executive (CE) in 2012 and the amendment to the method for the formation of the Legislative Council (LegCo) in 2012, our plan is to strive to obtain the LegCo's endorsement of the two motions before the summer recess of the LegCo starting mid-July this year. If the relevant proposals receive the endorsement of the LegCo, after obtaining the consent of the CE and after they have been reported to the Standing Committee of National People's Congress for approval or for the record, we envisage introducing the Chief Executive Election (Amendment) Bill and the Legislative Council (Amendment) Bill into the LegCo in the autumn of 2010 and to prescribe, under local legislation; the detailed arrangements regarding the methods for selecting the CE and for forming the LegCo.

As to the exact date on which the two motions will be put to LegCo for endorsement, it will depend on the progress of the Subcommittee formed by LegCo in studying the Government's proposed package for the two electoral methods in 2012.

Yours sincerely,

(Joyce Ho)

for Secretary for Constitutional and Mainland Affairs